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December 20, 2007

PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF OREGON

Attn: Filing Center
550 Capitol Street N.E., Suite 215
Salem OR 97301 -2551

Re: Docket No. CP-1218
SBC Long Distance LLC d/b/a AT&T Long Distance Notification of Cessation of Business
Local Exchange Services

Dear Sir or Madam:

Pursuant to Oregon Administrative Rule 860-032-0020 (5) and (11), SBC Long
Distance, LLC dba AT&T Long Distance (“AT&T LD”) is hereby providing the Public
Utility Commission of Oregon notification that it will cease providing business local
exchange services for business access lines including all packages and bundles such as:
Phone Solutions and Phone Solutions Plus, Primary Rate ISDN (PRI), Digital Trunks (DTS),
and T-1 Integrated Access (IAS) in Aloha, Beaverton, Clackamas, Cornelius, Gresham,
Hillsboro, Lake Oswego, McMinnville, Milwaukie, Oregon City, Portland, Tigard, Tualatin,
West Linn and Wilsonville Oregon effective April 30, 2008. AT&T LD will continue
offering long distance telecommunications service.

AT&T Long Distance has twenty-one business customers and they will be notified by
mail of this action. The customers have been given the opportunity to select another carrier
on an individual basis. A copy of the notice that will be sent to the customer December 21,
2007 is attached. No other providers are affected by this action.

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (512) 870-2087.

Sincerely,

R\N«)EHQVM

Mary Anne Allen

Enclosure



Oregon- Hard Disconnect

Date

Important Notice Regarding Discontinuance of Local Telephone Service
Dear Valued AT&T Business Customer:

AT&T values your business, and we’d like to update you on some important changes
underway. As you may know, in November 2005, AT&T Corp. and SBC
Communications Inc. joined together to form the new AT&T. As part of the integration
process, the affiliated companies are streamlining their business service portfolios. As a
result, several local telephone service offerings by SBC in the cities of Aloha, Beaverton,
Clackamas, Cornelius, Gresham, Hillsboro, Lake Oswego, McMinnville, Milwaukie,
Oregon City, Portland, Tigard, Tualatin, West Linn and Wilsonville Oregon are being
phased out.

As a result, this letter is to provide you 90 day notice that your service is among some

local telephone service offerings by AT&T Long Distance (formerly SBC Long Distance)
that are being phased out in Oregon. It is our intention, subject to regulatory approval, to
discontinue these services starting on March 31, 2008 and completing by April 30, 2008.

SBC Long Distance will no longer provide the following products:

¢ Business Access Lines including all packages and bundles such as: Phone
Solutions and Phone Solutions Plus.
Primary Rate ISDN (PRI)
Digital Trunks (DTS)

e T-1 Integrated Access (IAS)

Only the services listed above are impacted by this letter; other AT&T services such as
long distance calling and transport, interLATA private line, frame and ATM services or
local services from another affiliate, will not be affected by this action.

At this time, SBC Long Distance, LLC, d/b/a AT&T Long Distance (“SBC”) provides you
with local telephone service, using one of the above products. Accordingly, starting on
March 31, 2008 and completing by April 30, 2008, SBC will no longer provide your local
telephone service. You must take immediate action.

YOUR ACTION IS REQUIRED! To prevent interruption of your local business
telephone service, you must select another service provider or another service from
AT&T Communications Of The Pacific Northwest, Inc, (“AT&T”) on or before
March 18, 2008. This should allow enough time for your new local service provider
to start your new phone service before our service is discontinued.



Please disregard this letter if you have already placed an order to transfer your local
phone service to another service provider, or if you plan to move your service to AT&T
prior to March 31, 2008.

You are a valued customer. We sincerely hope you will remain with AT&T. However,
you also have the right to select another local telephone service provider, and can
discontinue your current service without penalty. If you select another provider, that
carrier will be able to provide you with a list of their services and charges. You may also
look in the front of your Yellow Pages directory under “telephone companies,” or in the
front of your White Pages directory for a list of local telephone service providers. Once
you find the provider of your choice, you should call that provider to order your new
service.

If you have not yet made arrangements to move your service to AT&T or to transfer your
business local phone service to an alternate service provider, you must do so on or
before March 18, 2008 to prevent the loss of your local business telephone service. If
you act by this date, there will be sufficient time to start your new service before your
current service ends. If you do not act by this date, you could lose your local phone
service on March 31, 2008. Also, you will need to work with your local service provider to
select a long distance service provider and to assure that you can keep your telephone
number(s). Note that an alternate provider may refuse service to a customer if that
customer owes an outstanding balance for jurisdictional services.

if you do not select another local service provider promptly, your local telephone
service will be disconnected, you will be without dial tone, and you may lose your
ability to retain your existing telephone number(s).

After you switch to another local telephone service provider and SBC discontinues your
service, you will receive a final bill within 7 to 14 days. If we owe you a refund for
payments or deposits, we will send it to you within 30 to 45 days. Please be aware that
you are responsible for paying all bills from SBC.

For questions about your service, this transition, or how you can take advantage of
AT&Ts new suite of products and services, we invite you to contact your account
representative or AT&T toll free at 1-800-258-0241. For questions concerning your
current services, please contact AT&T at 1460 Round Table Dr, First Floor, Dallas Texas
75247 or call toll free at 1-877-430-7228, We look forward to serving you well into the
future.

Sincerely,

SBC Long Distance, LLC, d/b/a AT&T Long Distance



